
 

 

{ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ǳƭƭŜǘƛƴ 

Friday 23rd February 2018   

Mass led by Year 3 

The 2nd February is celebrated as the feast of 
the Presentation of Jesus in the temple. It is 
celebrated 40 days after Christmas. Year 3 
were privileged to partake in this Mass and 
process with candles to remind us that Jesus 
is the Light of the World.  

The readings were loud and clear, the singing 
was angelic and the girls were poised and 
calm. We ended the week on a positive note 
ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘǊǳŜ ΨƭƛƎƘǘǎΩ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΦ  

Well done, Year 3 for an incredible Mass! 

Ms Fernandes ς Year 3 RE Teacher 

 

Reception Classes trip to the  

Natural History Museum  

The Reception classes had a wonderful and exciting trip to the 
Natural History Museum on the Tuesday before half-term.  

We saw some of the bears we have been learning about ς the 
Grizzly bear was much taller than we thought it would be! We 
made our way to a faƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǇǳǇǇŜǘ ǎƘƻǿ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άWŀŎƪƛŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
.Ŝŀƴǎǘŀƭƪέ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ƳŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōƛƎ Ǝƛŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ 
tell the story.  

We ended off the trip by walking through the dinosaur area and 
we met some very animated creatures that used to live on earth 
millions of years ago. One of our favourites was the robot 
Tyrannosaurus Rex, even though he was a bit scary!  

A superb time was had by all, and we cannot wait to go back and 
explore the rest of the museum. 

Mrs Pywell and Mrs Evans (Reception Teachers)     

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
Book Fair ς REMINDER  
 

The Book Fair will be arriving ŀǘ {ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ in early March, with hundreds of 

ƴŜǿ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƻ ōǊƻǿǎŜ ŀnd buy. Please come and join us! 

Nursery and Reception parents: Friday 2nd March in the Main Hall at 3.15-3.45pm   

Year 1 and 2 parents: Monday 5th March in the Main Hall at 3.15-3.45pm   

Year 3 and 4 parents: Tuesday 6th March in the Main Hall at 3.15-3.45pm   

Year 5 and 6 children will be able to bring in money on Wednesday 7th March and purchase books during the 

School day. 

Wednesday 7th March 3.15-3.45pm in the Main Hall will be a last chance to buy books for ALL parents. 

There are over 200 titles for you and your child to choose from, and with prices starting from only £3, there 

is sure to be a book for everyone.  

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ōƻƻƪ ȅƻǳ ōǳȅ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ free books for our School Library. 

Miss Argles ς Literacy Co-ordinator  

 

Inter School Quiz Competition  

Last half-ǘŜǊƳΣ ǘƘŜ {ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ ǉǳƛȊ ǘŜŀƳǎ 

consisting of Theodora and Phoebe (Year 6), Sophie and 

Neha (Year 5), Paloma and Anna (Year 4) and Sophia 

and Lara (Year 3), headed off to the Quiz Club area heat 

which was held at The Hall School, North London. Quiz 

Club is the largest inter-school competition in the U.K. 

with more than 400,000 children taking part annually.  

The excitement built as other North London prep 

schools arrived, and the nerves were palpable. The girls 

showed real confidence, excellent teamwork and of 

course, superb general knowledge. With twelve teams in total, there was some very stiff competition. As the 

only all girls team in the competition, I am hugely proud of them. They were fantastic representatives of our 

school and finished in the middle of the table. Thank you, to the parents, for their support and for preparing 

the girls for the quiz.  

Here are some of the questions ς See how many you 

can get! 

Which is the tallest mountain in our solar system? 

²ƘƛŎƘ Ǝŀǎ ƛǎ ΨŘǊȅ ƛŎŜΩ ƳŀŘe from?  

Which planet in our solar system has the greatest 

difference in temperature from day to night? 

The battle of Trafalgar was fought off which coast?  

In which war was the tank first used?  

Ms Donnelly ς Year 5 Class Teacher  

 

 



 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ [ƛƴƪ {Ǉŀƴƛǎh Party  

On Friday 2nd February, the children from 

Nursery, Reception and Year 1 had their first 

Spanish Party at Saint /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ.  

It was a lovely afternoon where the children 

enjoyed learning about Diego Velazquez, a 

famous Spanish Painter and one of his most 

famous creations, Las Meninas.  

You can find out more about them at the 

Prado Museum in Madrid. 

During the party, the children had a lot of fun making paper 

flowers and fans and also dancing to Spanish songs like Madre 

Tierra de Chayanne, Sarandonga de Lolita, La bicicleta de 

Shakira and la Macarena de Los del Rio. 

! ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ [ƛƴƪ ǿƘƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

party to raise money for Little Farmers, Eastern Timor Project. 

It was absolutely lovely to see all the children so eager to learn 

more about Spain J оΣ нΣ мΧ h[99999Η 

Señora Rodrigo 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Chinese New Year in the Nursery! 
 
On Thursday 8th February, Janis, Cesar's Mummy and 
Jeanine, Caroline's Mummy helped us to learn about and 
celebrate Chinese New Year.  
 
They stayed for story time and taught us about Chinese 
traditions and how the Chinese years were named after 
different animals.  The children loved finding out if they 
were born in the Year of the Horse or the Year of the 
Snake!     
 
The children also made glutenous rice balls with treats in 
the centre and painted Chinese good luck messages in real 
Chinese writing.  We also saw some beautiful Chinese 
clothes.  
 
Thank you so much for making our celebrations so special!   
 
The Nursery children and staff would like to wish our 
Chinese families and everyone at Saint Christina's, Kung Hei 
Fat Choy!   
 
The Nursery Team  

 
 

{ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ ¢ǊƛǳƳǇƘǎ !ƎŀƛƴΗ 

It has been another wonderful week for netball 

ŀǘ {ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎΦ hƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ мфth February, 

the netball squad travelled to Paddington 

Recreational Ground to take part in the Year 7 

tournament for the qualifying rounds of the 

London Youth games.  

The girls were aware that this was going to be a 

tough tournament as they would be facing 

secondary school pupils; however, they showed 

an abundance of determination, team work and 

excellent skill, to finish the tournament in 1st 

place.  

The girls were unbeaten throughout, picking up 

big wins along the way including ōŜŀǘƛƴƎ {ŀƛƴǘ !ǳƎǳǎǘƛƴŜΩǎ мм-1, thanks to superb finishing from Catherine 

and Neha.  

The girls faced even stronger competition in the final two games of the tournament. They continued to play 

to the best of their abilities, winning one of the games 6-1 and finishing the final game against Greycoats 

School with a 2-2 draw. The final decision of 1st and 2nd place went on goal difference. Due to the excellent 

attacking and defendinƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎΣ we had a total score of 25 goals for the tournament with 

the runners up only achieving 12.  

{ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ ƘŀŘ ǘǊƛǳƳǇƘŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ ¢ƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ 

{ŀƛƴǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ƭƛƎƘǘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ be very proud of their effort.  Great work, girls! 

Miss Vicky ς Saint ChrƛǎǘƛƴŀΩǎ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ¢ŜŀƳ 


